

Ms S Grabbit request-226514-c2ebf4a0@whatdotheyknow.com

FOIManager@metoffice.gov.uk Direct tel: +44(0)1392 885680 Direct fax: +44(0)1392 885681

Our Ref: 0035668

28 August 2014

Dear Ms Grabbit

Request for Information: Release of Information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000

Your correspondence dated 22 August 2014 has been considered to be a request for information in accordance with the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

You asked:

Last year you provided a response to me [Ref 0029421] and I would be grateful if you could answer the same questions again but this time in reference to the 2013/14 financial year.

They are:

- 1. The total amount of money paid to staff as a bonus for forecast accuracy?
- 2. The number of (i) FTE staff who received a bonus payment for forecast accuracy AND (ii) how many individual staff members received a payment for forecast accuracy?
- 3. The amount paid to (i) full-time employees last year as a bonus for forecast accuracy?
- 4. Would a part-time employee on a 50% contract get 50% of the bonus and would a full-time employee joining the Met Office halfway through the year earn a 50% bonus? If not what percentage of the bonus would they be paid?

The Met Office holds this information.

- 1. £730,814
- 2. (i) 1956 (ii) 2039
- 3. £266
- 4. Yes, part-time and full-time employees receive a bonus pro-rata.

I hope this answers your enquiry.

The information supplied to you continues to be protected by the Copyright, Designs and Patents Act 1988. You are free to use it for your own purposes, including any non-commercial research you are doing and for the purposes of news reporting. Any other reuse, for example commercial publication, would require the permission of the copyright holder. Most documents supplied by the Met Office will have been produced by government officials and will be Crown Copyright. You can find details on the

arrangements for re-using Crown Copyright on the Met Office website at: http://www.metoffice.gov.uk/corporate/legal/licences.html. Information you receive which is not subject to Crown Copyright continues to be protected by the copyright of the person, or organisation, from which the information originated. You must ensure that you gain their permission before reproducing any third party (non Crown Copyright) information.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to me in the first instance. Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

If you remain dissatisfied following an internal review, you may take your complaint to the Information Commissioner under the provisions of Section 50 of the Freedom of Information Act. Please note that the Information Commissioner will not investigate your case until the internal review process has been completed.

The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF, or online: http://www.ico.gov.uk.

Yours sincerely, FOI Team